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Public Hearing 
Minutes 

  
  
  
The Hearing Committee of the East Haven Town Council held certain Public Hearings, Tuesday, April 

2, at 7:00 p.m., at the East Haven Community Center, 91 Taylor Avenue, East Haven for the purpose 

of holding a public hearing(s) on the following items:  

 

Vice Chairman Pacelli called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Roll Call-11 Present  5 Absent (Deko, Santino, Stacey, and Lesco) 

Staff Present: Chief Edward Lennon, Asst. Chief Patrick Tracey, Jim Keeley Finance Director, and 

Town Attorney Michael Luzzi. 

 

Public Hearing #1  

 

Councilwoman Cesare read the following an “Ordinance Transferring $250,000 for a transfer to the 

Police Department Overtime for State Mandated Training are as follows: 

 

To: 01-332-0190 Overtime  $330,000.00 

 

From: 01-332-0192 Replacement Vac $  10,000.00 

  01-332-0110 Regular Salaries $  70,000.00 

  01-885-0689 Contingency  $250,000.00 

 

Vice Chairman Pacelli recognized Police Chief Lennon and Asst. Chief Patrick Tracey.  Chief Lennon 

explained the reasons for some of the overtime are one officer on medical leave, the cost of state 

mandated training continues to rise, and we are working in the director to be proactive. 

 

Councilwoman Cesare asked how many mandates are place on the police department per year. 

 

Chief Lennon stated there are 121 standards to be completed by 2027. 

Chief Lennon inaudible. 

 

Public Hearing #2 

 

Councilwoman Cesare read the following an “Ordinance Transferring $190,000 for the Public Works 

Department for the increase cost of recycling are as follows: 

 



To: 10084226-53676 Recycling Town Wide $190,000.00 

 

From 10043224-51110 Regular Salaries $190,000.00 

 

Vice Chairman Pacelli recognized Superintendent Charles Coyle and Jim Keeley Finance Director.  

Mr. Keeley stated they anticipated a problem at the end of the budget with the increase cost of 

recycling and since the town had a lot of workman’s compensation cases it left the regular salary 

account with leftover funds, which we are transferring from. 

 

Hearing Committee 
 

Councilwoman Cesare moved that the Hearing Committee of the East Haven Town Council 

recommend to the full Council adoption of the aforementioned ordinances and to adjourn the Public 

Hearing portion. 

 

Vice Chairman Pacelli second the motion. 

Voice vote-All in favor.  None opposed.  No abstentions. 

.  

Public Hearing adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Roberta A. DeLuca 

Town Council Clerk 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Roberta A. DeLuca  

Town Council Clerk  


